
 

OFFICIAL 

COUNCIL MEETING – 27 APRIL 2022 
 
RECOMMENDATION FROM HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORT COMMITTEE: 
POTHOLE GRANT FUND 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That Council approve a supplementary capital estimate for the Pothole Fund 
grant of £5.799m, as set out in paragraph 6.6.2 of the report. 
 

 
Extract from the Minutes of the Highways and Transport Committee meeting on  
13 April 2022. 
 
69 HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORT 2022-23 PROGRAMMES  
 
Consideration was given to a report informing the Committee of the capital and 
revenue budgets available for the highway service for 2022/23 and the allocation of 
those budgets to the various programmes of work. 
 
The Chair queried if the information contained within the table in section 6.6.3.1 of the 
report was correct in referring to LTP Block Grants Funding Allocations. He asked if it 
should state Council Investment Funding Allocation.  The officer confirmed that he was 
correct and reference to LTP Block Grants Funding Allocations had been made in 
error. 
 
RESOLVED (Unanimously) 
 
1. That the apportionment of revenue and capital funding to the key elements of 

highway services as shown in Tables 2 to 4 of the report be noted. 
 
2. That Council be recommended to approve a supplementary capital estimate for 

the Pothole Fund grant of £5.799m, set out in paragraph 6.6.2 of the report. 
 


